Minutes of the Patient Participation Group (PPG) meeting held at Parkside Group Practice on Monday 30 September 2013
Attendees

Roger Adam
Felicia Amoye
Diana Andrews

David Astill

Kanagasabai Balanchandran

Eric Clark

Carol Dunphy
Purabi Lakhani
Julie Ludlow

Julian Marcus

Lesley Page

Chandulal Sudra

Dr Muhundan

Becky Cook

Lynn Lucas

Michelle Gavin

Apologies
Roy Topp 

Susanne Baccini

Jacquelyn Brown
Jane Chappell

Welcome & Apologies
Minutes of last meeting
Minutes of last meeting held on 22nd April 2013 were agreed and signed off.
The Croydon CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group)
David & Eric attended a forum on 11th September, which gave an overview of the Croydon Clinical Commissioning Groups responsibilities and plans for the future.

The aims of the CCG are to give patients a new way to have a say; involving patients more in decisions about their care.  Their vision is for “longer, healthier lives for all the people in Croydon”.
There have been many changes since April 2013.  Croydon CCG is now responsible for urgent/emergency care; elective hospital treatment, community health; rehabilitation; maternity and newborn, childrens healthcare; services for people with learning difficulties; mental health services; NHS continuing care and infertility services.

The CCG is facing a number of challenges including financial inheritance; a variation in the quality of services across Croydon; GP engagement and service re-design.  The CCG will address these challenges by re-shaping services to deliver high quality services within available resources.  The principles driving their strategy are prevention, self-care and shared decision making.  The CCG want patients at the centre of their care, empowered to manage their own health.
The CCG transformation strategy aims to ensure “The right care in the right place”; safe care and a positive experience of care for every patient.
Many thanks to David and Eric for attending the forum and feeding back to us.  The next Croydon CCG forum will be held on 11th December 2013.  All welcome.

Patient Survey
Each year we are required to conduct a patient survey.  As a group, we decided on the topic of referrals.  Becky gave an overview of our referral procedures.  The group were interested in how much CRESS (Croydon referral service) costs and how much money, if any, has been saved by CRESS?  
Purley Hospital Update 
Purley War Memorial Hospital reopened in July 2013 after an £11.15m refurbishment.

The new physiotherapy and diabetic retinopathy clinics re-started in July 2013 and there is an expanded imaging service, providing a greater range of diagnostics, with x-ray, ultrasound and dexa.  Further consultant-led outpatient clinics will be opening soon
The Urgent Care Centre on the site has now moved to its permanent home in the old outpatients building facing Brighton Road.  A GP practice and ophthalmology clinic will also be opening on the site during January 2014.

AOB
Online Appointments 
The facility to book and cancel appointments online is now available for those patients that are registered on our website.  Patients wishing to use this service should contact reception for a PIN.

DNA’s

At Parkside, we do not have a huge number of patients that ‘do not attend’ their appointments.  Out text messaging systems helps remind patients of their appointments.  
Email
We do not offer an email facility at the practice.  This is mainly because we cannot guarantee the confidentiality of email.
Meeting closed at 2pm.
Date of next meeting: To be confirmed
